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A WEEKLY NEWSLETTER FOR THE JOHN PAUL COLLEGE COMMUNITY 
 Term 2, Issue 14               11

th
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Ma te pono Me te aroha – Through Faith and Love 

2015 School Theme :  ‘Per Ardua Ad Astra – Through Adversity To The Stars’  

Dear Parents/ Caregivers 
Kia Ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa, Greetings. 
BEAUTY and THE BEAST 
Beauty and The Beast had its opening night last Friday, to universal  
praise. It is simply an outstanding production not to be missed.  
Only 4 shows left: Wednesday, Thursday, Friday and Saturday at 8pm 
Book now at Ticketmaster to secure your evening of fun and  
total entertainment.  You will not be disappointed. 
 
WINTER SPORTS MANAGERS/COACHES 
The College is extremely grateful to all parents, grandparents and  
caregivers who have volunteered to manage or coach a winter sports team. We appreciate the very 
considerable time commitment you make to allow our young people to excel.  
Reading the daily notices last week there were messages about Soccer, Basketball, Rugby, Netball, 
Gymsports, Beauty and The Beast, Faith In Action, NZ Blood Drive, Newsteam, Homework Club, 40-Hour 
Famine, Retreats etc. it demonstrated to me the wide range of activities available to students at JPC 
supported by teachers and parents. 
 
MAINTAINING HIGH STANDARDS OF BEHAVIOUR & DISCIPLINE 
John Paul College has gained a well-earned reputation for high standards of behaviour and discipline. 
These standards are not only necessary to get the best from your children, they will take these positive 
lessons into the workplace and into life. 
The staff would appreciate your full support at home in reinforcing these behaviours, including: 

 Punctuality to school and all classes 

 Respect for those in authority  

 Respect for fellow classmates 

 Speaking in a civil and polite manner 

 Complying with school rules on uniform, personal grooming and jewellery 

 Completing all work to a high standard and to the best of their ability 
God bless 
Patrick Walsh - Principal 
  

 
 
 
  
 

A huge hank you to all supporters of the 
annual JPC PTA Raffle 
 
 
 
 

1st $200 Mandy Stevens 
2nd $100 Tony William  

3rd   $50 Lowe Family 
4th  $50 Shelly Marino 
5th  $50 Paula Hager 
6th  $50 Kay Smith 

All winners have been notified 
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THE UNIFORM SHOP  
IS OPEN  

MONDAY TO WEDNESDAY  
8.00a.m to 4.00p.m Term time only 

CLOSED 11.30-12.30 
Change over to winter uniform must 

be completed by the  
END OF NEXT WEEK 

PLEASE RETURN  
TROPHIES NOW 

We would appreciate  
all trophies back ASAP please. 
Minimal have been returned 
and we require them for stocktaking, 

cleaning and engraving. 

 

Congratulations to David Boles who 
attended the National swim meet in 
Wellington last week and secured a bronze 
medal in the 14 Year Old 1500m Freestyle. 
He also obtained another 4 top ten placings 
in other events. 
Well done David. 
 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 TERM 2 

New events added 
May 
8th-16th Beauty & The Beast Production 
11th Yrs 7/8 Immunisations 
12/14 Year 7 Retreats (FB) 
13th Careers Expo (HS) 
15th Cross Country (CP) 
19th ICAS Digital Tech (DL) 
20th JPC Day (MA) 
22nd Waikato Uni Open Day (HS) 
25-29th  Year 11-13 Mid-Year Exams 
29th WinTec Open Day (HS) 
29th-9thJune French Exchange 
June 
1st-5th RE Snr Assessment Week (BF) 
3rd ICAS Science (LC) 
4th Yr 11 Drama Play – 6.30-9pm 
8th-12th Year 10 Career Quest (BE) 
11th Yr 10 Parish Mass 
12th Waiariki Open Day (HS) 
12th Jnr Reports Issued 
15/16th Yr 11 Retreats (FB) 
15th ICAS Writing 
16th Jnr Report Evening 
16th ICAS Spelling 

OPEN NIGHT: Thursday 18th JUNE 
23rd Yr 9 Market Day (CT) 
23rd Signum Fidei Meeting 4-6pm Whare 
25th Yr 10 Market Day (CT) 
26th Yr 13 Parish Mass St Mary’s 
26th Snr Reports Issued 
30th Snr Report Evening 
July 
2nd Yr 13 Science Zoo Trip (LC) 
3rd End of Term 2 

SCHOOL BALL: Saturday 4th JULY 
 
 
 

JPC U15 RUGBY RAFFLE 
 Drawn under Police supervision, the winner of 
the 1/2 Beast was ticket number 316 Tobias C. 
Thank you to all the supporters who bought 
tickets 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PRACTICES THIS WEEK 
WEDNESDAY P4, LUNCHTIME, 3.30-6pm 

AND 
SATURDAY & SUNDAY 10am to 5pm 

Full attendance required please 
Only 7 weeks until regionals 

 

2015 Lions Clubs of New Zealand Speechmaker Contest  
Congratulations to both Loren Skudder-Hill Year 12 and Head Girl Rebecca Colby Year 13 who have 
both made it through to the next level in this high profile national competition sponsored by Lions Clubs 
International District MD202. The District finals of the Lions Speechmakers Contest will be held in Late 
May early June. The National Final will be held in Tauranga on Saturday, 25 August. Six students from the 
Bay of Plenty were chosen to go through to the District final. The students gave a prepared speech for 6 
minutes and then participated in the 2 minute impromptu speech. The subject of the impromptu speech put 
to the students was Footsteps. Well done Loren and Rebecca. We wish you well in the next round – 
Gabrielle Thurston HoD Speech & Drama 
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Congratulations to Sophie Gallon (Yr 8) who is heading to 
Mexico in November to compete in the Wakeboarder World 
Champs. 

 
Rigorous training and pushing through 
mental barriers has seen Sophie win 
the national competition three times 
on her journey to compete on the 
international stage. 

 
 

 

Four JPC students attended the 2nd Round of the National Climbing competition in Wanaka recently. 
We and congratulate:  

            Henry Booker - 1st place  
Male Youth D category (U12 year olds) 

             Conrad Booker – 3rd place  
Male Youth B category (U16 year olds) 

             Nicole Hutton-Smith – 5th place  
Female Youth C category (U14 year olds) 

          Theresa McLean – 10th place  
Female Youth A category (U18 year olds) 

 

 

 

 

 

Sponsors are being sought to 
assist Sophie on her amazing 
journey. If you wish to sponsor or 
contribute, please make contact 
with the Principal’s P.A, Liz Lock, 
on liz.lock@jpc.school.nz in the 
first instance. 

 

 

 

JPC WALKS THE TALK AT MANU KORERO 
Twelve schools from throughout the region competed in the annual Te Arawa 
Manu Korero speech contest, held at Waiariki on Wednesday 6th May. 
Congratulations to Te Mahara Swanson-Hall who won the senior section 
with her speech titled “Listen and Learn From the Stories of Our Ancestors” and 
will compete at the national Nga Manu Korero contest in September in Porirua. 
 
Well done to Mikaere West, who also competed in the Junior English 
Category with his prepared speech titled “We are the guardians of the Earth’. 
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Please support our sponsors  
who have generously supported our production. 

 

Hepburn Electrical  Life Pharmacy   
McDonalds Rotorua  Radio Works    
The Big Picture   Peri’s Kitchen 
Volcanic Hills   Speedy Signs   
Advocate Print   Sutherland Logging   
Princes Gate Hotel  Rotorua Energy Charitable Trust 
Absolute Dental   Inn-Dispensable   
J Foster Building and Tiling Vero   
Indian Star    Wildlight Photography 
Bakers Delight   Autohaus Rotorua 
AMP Spicers   John Visser Financial Services 
Lockwood Buildings 

 

2015 ROTARY INTERNATIONAL SPEECH COMPETITION 
On Monday the 4th May, the Rotary International Speech Competition  
for Rotorua secondary school students was again hosted by the Rotary  
Club of Rotorua at the Sudima Hotel.  
Congratulations to Rebecca Colby, JPC Head Girl, who represented  
John Paul College and placed 2nd in this annual event, with her moving 
and well-structured speech on the set topic of ‘Gallipoli and the Anzac  
Legend – What does this mean to New Zealand’.  

Gabrielle Thurston HoD Speech & Drama 
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  YEAR 7 RETREATS 

Theme: Welcome to our Catholic and Lasallian School 
Venue:  St Mary's Parish Hall, cnr Ranolf and Seddon Streets 

 
Dates:  Thursday 14 May:  7CV with Mrs Hepi and 7SK with Mrs Mathews 

Tuesday 19 May:  7CG and 7SJ with Mrs Cook and Mr Kowalewski 
Friday 22 May:  7WJ and 7JS with Miss Wood and Mrs Aislabie 

 
Students are allowed to wear appropriate mufti on their Retreat day and need to be at St Mary's Parish Hall 
By 8.45am where a roll will be taken. Bus students will need to come to JPC and wait outside RSC 1 for a 
staff member to walk with them to the parish Hall.   The Retreat will end at 2.30pm and bus students will 
walk back to the College in time for afternoon buses. 
Students must bring a packed lunch, snacks and a drink for the day.  Due to Health and Safety 
requirements, students will not be given permission to leave the Parish Hall. 
Retreats are part of the Religious Education programme and therefore are compulsory.  If for some 
reason your child cannot attend on their designated day, please discuss this with your child's RE teacher 
and make arrangements for your child to attend on another day. 
Kind regards 
Bernadette Fredricksen - Campus Minister   E: bernadette.fredricksen@jpc.school.nz  
 

LAKESIDE CAFÉ CROSS COUNTRY 2015 
FRIDAY -  15TH MAY 

Compulsory for all students Year 7/8/9/10  Optional for year 11/12/13 
 
A Medical note is required if injured or unable to take part. 

 All runners need running shoes/trainers to run and a towel to dry themselves at end. 

 All year 7/8/9/10 to run in PE uniform. 

 No Shoes no run. 

 Bring a plastic bag (to put damp shoes in after run) also a change of underwear. 

Class Period Race Time Duration Year Level 

Period 1   9 till 10 Year 7 Championship 

Period 2  10 till 11 Year 8 Championship 

Period 3  11.30 till 12.30 Year 9 Championship 

Period 4    12.30 till1.30  Year 10 Championship 

Lunchtime   1.30 till 2.00 Fancy dress Year 11/12/13 

Period 5   2.10 till 3.05 Year 11/12/13 Championship Race 

11/12/13 runners can only run one of the two races they cannot run both. 
 
Students running at these times need to get changed and bring their bags to the ERC GYM and 
line up in their form classes. 

Year 7&8 one laps  Year 9& 10 two laps  11/12/13 fun run – 1 lap 
Lakeside Café 11/12/13 Championship race – 3 laps 

 

 

 

 ROTORUA NETBALL UNDER 19 REP TRIALS 2015 

 
Who:  Players Under 19 as at 1st Jan 2015  
Where:  Rotorua Netball Centre – Westbrook Courts 
When:  Monday, 18 May 2015  Register 3.45pm Trials start 4.00pm-6.00pm  
Bring:  A Positive and Competitive Attitude!  
Purpose:  Opportunity for players to showcase their talents. 
Contact:  Uru Clark – Manager  0273485004 or uru.clark@justice.govt.nz 

National Tournament 2015: 
The Trusts Arena, Henderson, Auckland 

Mon 6th - Thurs 9th July 2015 
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SCHOOL SPORT 2014 – BY THE NUMBERS (Year 9 – 13 only) 
(*Year 7 and 8 are not included in this census) 

 
“MORE & MORE STUDENTS WEAR SCHOOL SPORTS COLOURS” 

Results from the 2014 NZSSSC School Sport Census shows a continuation of the trend of recent 
years, with 54% of students representing their school in sport in 2014, up 1% from the previous year. Garry 
Carnachan, Executive Director of NZSSSC said that “While 1% seems a small increment, it actually 
represents more than 3000 extra students representing their school in sport since the previous year, and, 
since 2010 when the declining trend was reversed, the 3% increase equates to almost 10,000 additional 
students pulling on their school colours.” 
 Perhaps surprising, but a particularly pleasing outcome in 2014, was that for the first time since 
2000, the numbers of teachers supporting school sport through coaching, managing or officiating 
increased. After more than 15 years in slow decline, 35% of teachers provided leadership for school sport 
last year, up 2% on the 2013 figure. Mr Carnachan said “We know student participation is closely linked to 
teacher support so to see more teachers involved is very encouraging. With international research and the 
results of the SportNZ Sport in Education project showing a strong connection between sporting 
participation and improved student achievement and engagement in school, including attendance and 
behaviour, it is exciting to perhaps see more teachers now recognising the benefits of getting involved with 
their students in school sport.” 
 The traditional sports continue to be strong in schools with Netball and Rugby each attracting 
around 30,000 students and remaining stable in terms of numbers over recent years. Football, Basketball, 
Volleyball, Touch, Hockey, Athletics, Badminton and Cricket round out the top 10 in terms of numbers of 
students involved. “The traditional school sports remain very important to schools and students”, said Mr 
Carnachan, “however the changing nature of sport with so many choices now available to young people is 
reflected by sports such as Adventure Racing, Futsal, Mountain Biking and Orienteering all showing growth 
of more than 20% over the last 5 years”. 

JPC SPORTS PARTICIPANT CENSUS 2014 
End of each year a Census is done for Years 9-13 only. All secondary schools nationwide are required to 
complete a census. The information is then tabulated onto a national database. Information is collated by 
Sports Code.  

 
JPC 2014 JPC 2013 JPC 2012 

  
School roll size 831 795 799 

  
# of female students 430 413 414 

  
# of male students 401 382 385 

  
# of school rep students 458 454 439 2014 2014 

# of female school rep students 228 213 223 National Bay of 

# of male school rep students 230 241 216 Average Plenty 

% of students that are school reps 55% 57% 55% 54% 49% 

% of female students that are school reps 53% 52% 54% 51% 47% 

% of male students that are school reps 57% 63% 56% 57% 52% 

**Students must have had a MEANINGFUL ENGAGEMENT in each sport** 

 
By the numbers: 55% of school roll is involved in some form of sport at JPC. JPC male students involved 
in sport dropped to 57%, compared to 63% in 2013. Girls had a slight increase of 1%. 
Teachers involve in sport, NZ average 35%, BOP average 31%, JPC 23%.  
Please Note: Teachers at JPC also look after Year 7 & 8 level sports, compared to other secondary 
schools. 
Nationally Netball is the number 1 sport in NZ schools, followed by Rugby (2nd), Basketball (3rd) Football 
(4th), Volleyball (5th), Hockey (6th), and Touch (7th). 
 
 
This year we have more teachers involved in sport, especially the major codes. 
Netball (15 teams):  TIC Natasha Rogers / Amber Van Dam / Conny Ludascher 
Rugby (4 teams):  TIC Tim Hounsell / Rob Macann. 
Basketball (9 teams):  TIC Arthur Faulkner / Charlotte Morris. 
Football (12 teams):  TIC Stephen Bloomfield / Tim Bell 
Hockey (8 Teams):  TIC Barb Northey / Judith Smallbone 
There is a lot of work that goes on behind the scenes, just to get the teams on to the playing fields. 
 



 
FROM THE SPORTS DESK 

 
SPORTS FEES  
A fee is charged for all sporting codes, which covers items such as 
registration, transport, equipment, uniform repair / replacement, 
administration, and turf, indoor courts or pool fees where 
appropriate.  
(There may be some additional costs during the year for regional or 
national competitions, these will be advised separately.)  
ALL sports fees MUST BE paid by the 20th May, if not sooner, 
please. 

 
 
OUTSTANDING SPORTS UNIFORMS 
Could parents or caregivers, please check student rooms for any sporting gear that has not 
been returned to JPC, tracksuit tops, winter sports gear etc, please returned to Mr Faulkner. 
Most JPC sports gear has an identification number on the inside collar by the label or on the 
label. If in doubt return it. 

 
 
 
Congratulations to Ethan Butler who placed 1st Senior Man  
for RSX Windsurfing for 2015 North Island Championships  
which was held at Lake Rotorua, on 11 & 12th April 2015. 

 
 
 
WHERE TO LOCATE DRAWS FOR WINTER SCHOOL SPORTS 
 NETBALL 

http://www.sportsground.co.nz/rotoruanetball 
 

 

BASKETBALL 

http://rotoruabasketball.org.nz/ 
 

 

HOCKEY 

http://www.rotoruahockey.co.nz/ 
 

      

FOOTBALL 

http://waibopfootball.co.nz      (Click on Fixtures and Results.) 

 

 

 

 

RUGBY 

http://www.boprugby.co.nz/community-rugby/secondary-school-rugby/draws--results/ 
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GYMSPORTS 
JPC took a team of 39 Gymnasts to compete in the Bay of Plenty Trampoline and Tumbling competitions 
held on Friday in Tauranga. 
Results: 
TRAMPOLINE   
Intermediate section 
C Grade  Girls.  Molly Sinclair 3rd, Anna Armstrong 5th, Lauren Hedayati 6th       
B Grade  Girls  Kristina Light 2nd,  
B. Grade  Boys    Ronan Griffiths 5th  
A Grade    Louise Cooke 1st  
 
Secondary section 
C Grade  Girls Danielle Lee 4th Te Mania Whata 5th   
B Grade    Hannah Hughes 1st  
A Grade    Anyssa Rimmer 2nd,   Nakita Hopson 5th  
 
Junior Elite  Girls   Brianna Cross 1st, Megan Hughes  5th  
                   Boys   Daniel Sherman 1st, Shaun Mathis 3rd  
 
TUMBLING 
C Grade  Girls   Olina Bjarnadottir 5th,  Eilis Dender 6th     
               Boys  Angus Veitch 1st, Matthew Veitch 2nd  
B Grade  Girls   Kristina Light 1st, Madeline Potter 2nd, Jessica Taylor, 4th, Saskia Foote 5th  

 Pauline Padayhag 6th .  
Boys   Jasper Boone 1st,  Will Florence 2nd  

A Grade  Girls   Ryleah Bourke-Palmer 4th       
Boys   Dale Jacobs 1st  

Elite Grade      Anja Jennings 1st, Paige Ward 2nd  
Secondary Section 
C Grade   Girls  Sarah Leishman 1st, Sophie Smallbone 3rd, Sophie Bell 4th    

Boys   Ivan McGregor 1st, Casey Dykstra 3rd  
B Grade  Girls  Megan Hughes 4th  
A Grade   Mikaela van den Heuvel, 1st, Nakita Hopson 4th,   Baylee Neal 5th    
Elite Grade    Shaun Mathis 1st  
 

 

 

HOCKEY NEWS 
Secondary School Competition 
There has been a change in the Boys C Grading Round. A team has withdrawn. Therefore the 
Boys 2nd X1 team draw for 
 

Thursday 14th May  JPC 2 vs Forest View  4.30pm Turf 2 
Thursday 21st May    JPC2 vs WHHS Mixed  4.30pm Turf 1 

Fees 
Reminder these fees are due now, unless an arrangement has been made with the Mrs Julie 
Boyes specifically for Hockey. 
 
Ms B Northey – Teacher in Charge  E: barb.northey@jpc.school.nz  
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 Parent or Caregiver  
 
Code of Conduct for Sports at John Paul College. 
 
As a supporter on the side line, your behaviour has a special role in the development of 
your child and their team mates. Your encouragement will do more to ensure good self-
discipline than any other influence. 
 
While winning is important, playing hard, playing fair and having FUN is the essence of 
any game. 

Support your child 
By giving encouragement and showing interest in the team. 
Always be positive 
Applaud good plays from both teams, only one team can win the game but both teams 
can enjoy the game without criticism from the sideline. 
Please remember you are not the coach or the referee 
Parents who articulate comments from the sideline often give inappropriate advice at the 
wrong time. 
If there is any sideline instructions these need to be given by the coach only. 
Remain well back from the sidelines and within the spectator area. 
What you say before, during and after the game matters, keep positive and neutral. 
Demonstrate a positive attitude towards your opponents and their supporters. 
Make them feel welcomed, when it’s a home game.  
Opponents are not the enemy. 
Remember your child plays sport to have fun. 
It is your child playing, not you. Your child must establish their own goals- to play the 
game for themselves. They also need to learn to stand on their own two feet and build 
resilience in their own way. 

 
As a coach, manager, parent or caregiver, 

I realize this is a school sport and not the Olympic Games. 
My job on the sideline is to represent my child and John Paul College in a manner that 
demonstrates fair play and good character. 
I know I must not be abusive towards, the opposition, the referees or any officials. 
I also accept that the coaches make decisions they need to, for the good of the team. 
I will refrain from yelling out instructions from the side line. 
If I have an issue with any decisions regarding my child I will contact the staff in charge of 
the sporting code at John Paul College and not question the coach on the sideline before, 
during and after the game. 
I trust that the staff in charge of the sporting code will deal with any reasonable issue I 
have in an appropriate manner. 
I agree that once my child has committed to a sport they will not withdraw after teams 
have been named and leave the team in a difficult situation. I will endeavor to have them 
at trainings and games. 
I will help other parents remember these rules as sometimes in the heat of the moment 
we do forget. 

 
 



APPLICATIONS FOR THE 
HALLS OF RESIDENCE 

AT WINTEC STUDENT VILLAGE ARE NOW OPEN FOR 2016. 
 

WINTEC STUDENT VILLAGE - ACCOMMODATION  
With Term One now behind us, high school students in Year 12 and 13 are starting to think seriously about 
their futures and their options for furthering their education.  
 
I thought this would be a good time to send information out to prospective Wintec students about Wintec 
Student Village, accommodation dedicated to Wintec students in their first year away from home.  
 
I strongly urge you to encourage all students who are thinking of coming to Wintec to consider staying at 
the Village. A hall of residence is a great place for first year tertiary students. It removes many of the 
hassles that are usually involved in making the transition from home to tertiary education and allows 
students more time to concentrate on their studies and extracurricular pursuits.  
 

APPLICATION FORMS ARE AVAILABLE AT: 
www.wintec.ac.nz/accommodation/village/Pages/index.aspx 

The first round closing date for applications is 5pm, Friday 30th October 2015 
Students interested in coming for a tour of the Village can make an appointment by calling us on 07 834 
9224 or emailing studentvillage@wintec.ac.nz Parents and whanau are also welcome to join.  
For more information about accommodation at Wintec Student Village and Wintec Apartments, please 
follow the link to our website www.wintec.ac.nz/studentvillage 
 
Kind regards 
Simone Blake - Administrator 
Wintec Accommodation Services 
(Wintec Apartments & Wintec Student Village) 
PO Box 103, Waikato Mail Centre, Hamilton 3240 
Phone: +64-(0)7-834 9224 
Email: simone.blake@wintec.ac.nz 
Web: www.wintec.ac.nz/apartments 
 
  
  
 

2015 NZQA & SCHOLARSHIP FEES 
 
The table below outlines candidate fees for NZQA and Scholarship qualifications. 
 
Fees for domestic (non-international) students:  

NCEA entry $76.70 per candidate 

Each NZ Scholarship subject $30.00 per subject 

 
Fees for International Fee Paying Students: 

NCEA entry $383.30 per candidate 

Each NZ Scholarship subject $102.20 per subject 

 
Financial Assistance (domestic students only) can be provided if one of the following conditions is met: 

 be receiving a Work and Income or StudyLink benefit or have a Community Services card 

 have joint family income that qualifies for Community Services card 

 have two or more children entered as candidates with fees more than $200. 
Financial application forms and information regarding financial assistance are available from school 
(deb.lepper@jpc.school.nz) or on the NZQA website www.nzqa.govt.nz/financialassistance 
Invoices will be sent out shortly by the school and all fees need to be paid (including the return of financial 
applications forms) to the school no later than:  

Friday 21st August. 
Peter Sinclair 
DP Curriculum 
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Saturday 23rd May 2015 - Rotorua Youth Centre -10am - 3pm 

1st Place $600  2nd Place $400  3rd Place $200 
Loads of fun, activities, and spot prizes! 

The Big Az ROTAZ Race (BARR) puts race teams against each other and the clock in the ultimate 
adventure race. Using only a cityride bus pass, city map, and clues, teams must make a plan to 
navigate their way to the roadblocks scattered throughout Rotorua. Once a team finds the roadblock, 
members must successfully complete a task/challenge before moving to the next task/challenge. 
 
The Big AZ ROTAZ Race is open to young people aged 13 to 18 years .  
This event will take place rain or shine. There will be no reimbursements.  
 
Entry forms:  
Registrations are $10.00 per team . 
Entries will be accepted from 1 May and must reach us by 18 May 2015. Entry is on a first come first serve 
basis. Space for 40 teams only.  
You can enter by: 

 Completing an online registration form - If you complete an online registration form, the registration 
fee of $10.00 must be paid with either Cash/Eftpos or Cheque at Rotorua Lakes Council together 
with a completed consent form.  

 Dropping off a completed form. (Available at the student counter) 

Download a copy of the full entry form here BARR entry Form 2015 (PDF 837KB) and drop off or 
post to: 
  Reade Nikora/Big Az ROTAZ Race 
  Rotorua Lakes Council 1061 Haupapa Street Private Bag 3029 Rotorua Mail Centre 3046 

 
Teams of 3 to 5 people only. Must be between 13-18 years old . 

 
Check in time: 9am—9.30am on race day at Rotorua Youth Centre, old Te Ngae Road (opposite 

Countdown). Safety and Information briefing (all teams must attend) 
 

Start time: 10am SHARP! 
Finish time: All teams must be finished by 3pm that day. Prize giving, entertainment and food will follow at 
the Rotorua Youth Centre. 
 
What you need to bring On the Day: 

 A packed lunch & water bottle. Some snacks will be provided. 
 1 x Backpack per team 
 Raincoat /cap (race happens rain or shine!) 
 Suitable shoes for running and walking 
 Sunblock  
 Watch 
 Pen & paper 
 1 x mobile phone per team. This is for Health & Safety requirements 
 If you have allergies or medical issues bring medications, i.e. asthma inhaler 
 You will be provided with a cityride bus pass and a race t-shirt for the day.  

 

 

http://www.rdc.govt.nz/our-council/youthopportunity/Pages/The-Big-Az-Rotaz-Race-Entry-Form.aspx
http://www.rdc.govt.nz/our-council/youthopportunity/Documents/Consent%20form.pdf
http://www.rdc.govt.nz/our-council/youthopportunity/Documents/BARR-Entry-2015.pdf


FROM THE SICK BAY 
 
Prevent Skin infection before they become a Problem 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

egularly 
 
What to do for minor cut, sores or other skin conditions: 
 

 
 

 
 towels when you have a cut or a sore and put to the wash  

 
 
See the Dr or Nurse today if the sore is red or has any of the following: 
 

 
ng from it 

 
 
Children with skin infections that are getting worse: 
 

 
 

ibiotics) as prescribed 
 
 

 
 

 

Years 5 & 6 Students…… Need to learn the times tables? 
LAST SPACES AVAILABLE   

** Join the Times-Tables tuition sessions at JPC  on Tuesdays  ** 

Lessons for JPC Students and Primary School Siblings 
 

GAMES & TUITION FOR STUDENTS FROM YEAR 5 AND ABOVE  
WHO NEED TO LEARN THE MULTIPLICATION TABLES  

 
Computer and desk-based Multiplication tables games and quizzes 

Student progress carefully monitored and recorded 
Parents will receive a progress report at the end of the term 

 
Sessions from Tues 12 May to end of Term 2 plus two weeks in Term 3 

at 4.15 – 5.00pm in Room C17 at JPC 
Cost:  $45 for 10 sessions or $80 for two siblings 

 
Spaces Limited – book your place now 

Contact:  Natalie.erasmus@jpc.school.nz 
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REACH 900+ EMAIL ADDRESSES ON OUR DATABASE 
Contact sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz in the first instance, then an invoice will be issued by the JPC PTA. 

PLUGZ 4 LUGZ 
Grade 5 custom made hearing protection 

MADE ON THE SPOT 

Comfortable* Reusable* Reliable* Waterproof  
    Work, Play, Sleep and Swim 
In your very own Grade 5 earplugs 
         Grant Rowles, Rotorua 
          (07) 348 0908 / or 027 275 6848 
          www.earmold.com.au for more info 

“Hear today, gone tomorrow without  
        adequate hearing protection”  

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

NO ACC SURCHARGE ON XRAYS 
• CT     • MRI  
• Screening and Vascular Ultrasound                                                                                             
• General Musculoskeletal              
• Intervention Procedures and Echocardiography      
• All Maternity Ultrasounds 
• Ultrasound Guided Biopsies           ACC/Private and  
• Ultrasounds                                     Insurance Funded 

• (Immigration CXRs)  
We are also pleased to be the first to offer 4D scanning in the 

Rotorua area. 
Bringing patient care and imaging technology together 

X-rays – No appointment necessary. 
For all other services call us to make an appointment. 

 

Central Health 1181, Crnr Amohia & Haupapa 
Streets Ph 07 343 7468 

www.mokoiaradiology.co.nz 

  

 

 

THIS SPACE IS AVAILABLE TO ADVERTISE 

YOUR BUSINESS 

 

$5 PER WEEK 

 

REACHING 850+ FAMILIES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GUITAR & BASS 
LESSONS 

Competitive prices!! 
 

Always wanted to learn? 
I will have you playing your 
favourite song in no time! 

 
CONTACT KATE REDFERN 

021 123 5472 
klredfern1@me.com 

 
 

 

mailto:sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz
http://www.mokoiaradiology.co.nz/


PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISING SPONSORS 
 

 
 

 

 Rotorua Medical Group 
Central Health and Fairy Springs Medical Centre 

“NEW PATIENTS WELCOME” 

1 Practice + 2 Sites = Convenient Health Care 4 U 

Both sites open Mon-Fri, 8.00am to 5.00pm 

Telephone: 347 0000  Email: admin.rmg@rgpg.co.nz         www.rotoruamedical.co.nz  

 

Our comprehensive and excellent family health care services include a 

Drop In Clinic – no appointment  necessary 

Central Health, 1181 Amohia Street (next door to Central Pharmacy) 

Mon to Fri between 9.00am and 11.00am and 2.00pm and 4.00pm 

Fairy Springs Medical Centre, 10-100 Fairy Springs Road, Rotorua 

Mon to Fri between 9.00am and 11.00am 

          
   

 

 

General Medical Services 

Immunisations 

Medical Examinations 

Long Term Condition 

Management 

   

 

mailto:admin.rmg@rgpg.co.nz
http://www.rotoruamedical.co.nz/


 

ROTORUA CAREERS EXPO 12-13 May 

6 reasons why you & your child should be here: 

         Only opportunity this year for face to face access to this range of tertiary trainers and  educators 

         New exhibitors include NZ Maritime School, Weltec & Rabobank. 

         Free access to many community services 

         Rotorua’s major businesses promoting employment opportunities in Rotorua 

         Expo planning booklet available for students to help plan the visit 
Seminars (Tuesday & Wednesday) – including a parent-focussed seminar on Tuesday evening. 
Email: rotoruaexpo@ymail.com Or check us out on Facebook 
 

mailto:rotoruaexpo@ymail.com


Rotorua Career Expo Seminars 
Tuesday 12 May 2015 

 Skellerup Room Opus International 

10.15 

 

Hemi Bennett, Director - AfterDark Design Media and FutureIntech Ambassador 
IT hardware and software services, graphics and 2D & 3D animation 

Supporting Māori in to  a career in health  

Fallyn Flavell – Kia Ora Hauora (Lakes District Health Board) 

10.45 

 

Create a Winning C.V and Cover Letter   

Mariella Trynes Careers NZ 

What is microbiology? 

Sarah Addison - Future Intech Ambassador, scientist at Scion 

11.15 

 

Making Smart Career Choices  

Jimileen Tamaki Careers NZ 

Dressing for Success  

Kay  

11.45 

 

Why skills are so important 

Judy Patterson Careers NZ 

How to be a Leader  

Merepeka Raukawa-Tait, Rotorua Lakes Council 

12.15 

 

The effects of drugs and alcohol and how it can have an impact on your job 

Maureen Rapana – Te Utuhina Manaakitanga Trust 

My Engineering Journey  

Tom Knight - Site Engineer with Downer 

12.45 

 

Cash & Lifestyle  

Tim van de Molen 

My Engineering Journey  

Tom Knight - Site Engineer with Downer 

1.15 

 

2014 Dairy Trainee of the Year, Ruth Hone and first female to win this award 

 

How to win that job – an employer’s perspective 

Colin McPhee 

2.30pm – 

3.30pm 

Closed for a break 

 

Closed for a break 

Wednesday 13 May 2015 
 

 Skellerup Room Opus International 

10.15 IT hardware and software services, graphics and 2D & 3D animation 

Hemi Bennett, Director - AfterDark Design Media and FutureIntech Ambassador 
Supporting Māori in to  a career in health  

Fallyn Flavell – Kia Ora Hauora (Lakes District Health Board) 

10.45 

 

“How to crack it”: Career success, your way 

Tania Tapsell, Rotorua’s youngest District Council member ever elected at 21 

What is microbiology? 

Sarah Addison - Future Intech Ambassador, scientist at Scion 

11.15 

 

Dressing for Success  

Michelle Pleydell  

How to create a winning CV and Cover Letter  

Deb Bell – Waiariki Institute of Technology 

11.45 

 

How to have an International Science Career and live in Rotorua  

Keri-Anne Tane  - Scion 

How to give a successful job interview 

Deb Bell – Waiariki Institute of Technology 

12.15 

 

The effects of drugs and alcohol and how it can have an impact on your job 

Maureen Rapana – Te Utuhina Manaakitanga Trust 

Young Farmers sharing their stories about first time 50:50 Share-milking,  and 

contract milking  

Alex Griffin, Caleb Lally and Matthew Fitzgerald 

 
 
 
 



Tuesday Evening Seminars 

5:15 
Intro & welcome 

  

5:20 
What jobs are out there? 

Clive Thomson, Employers & Manufacturers’ Assoc.  

5:35 Business in Rotorua  Darrin Walsh, CEO Chamber of Commerce 

5:50 
What are the jobs going to be? 

Future employment in the Rotorua region  
Francis Pauwels, Grow Rotorua, Rotorua Lakes Council 

6:05 Polytech or University...what’s the difference? 

Summary of training options & what they mean.  
Lynn Gillespie, Careers & Transition Education Assoc. 

6:20 

Insights from Industry 

What are the job realities and what are employers looking for? 

  - trades 

  - forestry/timber 

  - hospitality/tourism 

  -creative 

 

Tony Jacques, Electrical, Integrated Systems Design Ltd Angus 

McKenzie, PF Olsen 

Jo Edmonds, Eurest and Tamaki Tours 

Tania Eruatua Short, Rotorua Lakes Council 

 

6:40-7:00 Industry Breakout 

Opportunity to discuss in more detail with speakers of particular interest   

 


